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May
2025

Memorial Day Ceremony
Monday, May 26, 2025

2:30pm – 3:30pm

at Lake Cherokee Veterans Memorial Park
(Persimmon Point/Fuel Station)

When the weekend festivity fades,
And friends and family have gone their ways,

The boat rests gently in its quiet slip,
While trash spills forth from the dumpsters' tip.

The waters, once lively, now calm and still,
Reflect the peace that follows the thrill,
Memorial Weekend, a time to reflect,

On sacrifices made, let our hearts connect.

More information at www.
LakeCherokeeVeteransMemorial.org

Deby Hamm photo

HappyHappy
Mother’s DayMother’s Day
May 11th

May 26, 2025

Memorial
Day

Remember and honor

The CWC office 
will be closed

Monday May 26th and 
will reopen at 8AM on 

Tuesday May 27th



2

 

Electrofishing Report Summary Part One - Spring 2025 

Water Quality 

Lake Cherokee is located in a naturally acidic region of the United States and as a 
result, has a lower than optimal alkalinity. Alkalinity is a measurement of carbonate 
and hydroxide compounds in the water that play a role in pH stabilization and food 
chain production in ponds and lakes. Low alkalinity levels means less fish can be 
produced per acre and that the pH of the waterbody is likely to swing from low levels 
(5-6) up to high levels (9-10.5) throughout the day. These pH swings are stressful on 
the aquatic environment. Previous testing in 2024 revealed an alkalinity of 27ppm. 
This is above the minimum threshold of 20ppm but is still slightly below the minimum 
range to be classified as “good” for fish production and pH stabilization (30ppm). 
Alkalinities above 30ppm tend to produce more fish per acre, have more stable pH 
swings, and an overall healthier environment from microorganisms up to fish. 
Correcting low alkalinity can be done through the addition of agricultural lime at rates 
of 1-5 tons per acre depending on the starting alkalinity and target range. Alkalinity in 
acidic areas naturally degrades over time and as a result liming every 3-5 years may 
be needed. In a lake as large as Lake Cherokee (3900ac), liming would be a fairly 
large undertaking and will require community wide support. (More details on the 
benefits of liming on the aquatic ecosystem can be provided on request) 

Aquatic Vegetation 

Lake Cherokee is home to a very diverse spread of aquatic vegetation. All 4 
categories of aquatic plants are present: floating, submerged, emergent, and algae. 
The current management plan for aquatic plants is centered around balancing 
recreation and fisheries. Natural areas that do not impede boating or recreational 
access are left untouched to ensure sufficient habitat for fish, birds, and other 
organisms. The second priority for aquatic plant management on Lake Cherokee is to 
target and attempt to extirpate invasive species, while promoting the growth and 
survival of native species. Several invasive species have been identified on Lake 
Cherokee and are intentionally targeted regardless of location in the lake (Species 
include: eurasian watermilfoil, hydrilla (not seen since spring 2024), hygrophila, 
alligatorweed, water hyacinth, and parrots feather). An environmental shift away from 
invasive species dominance leads to improved ecosystem health by providing more 
food and shelter for waterfowl, mammals, and aquatic organisms. 

Forage Fish 

The most abundant forage species collected during the electrofishing survey were 
gizzard shad and threadfin shad. Bluegill sunfish were the next most abundant, 
followed by redbreast sunfish, redear, and several minnow and chub species. Overall, 

forage in Lake Cherokee is diverse and present in moderate abundance. Forage 
collected in this year's spring survey was lower than in the spring survey of 2024. 
However, this is likely attributed to the previous cold snaps that caused sunfish to pull 
back into deeper water. Sunfish such as bluegill and redear, tend to spawn after bass 
and crappie and therefore move up to shallow water slightly after. However, even 
considering this possibility, forage in the lake has never been overpopulated and both 
forage and sportfish would benefit from an increase in forage abundance.  

Forage Fish Management 

The number one way to increase forage abundance in the lake is to reduce predation 
pressure by harvesting predators. Bass and other predatory fish must consume 
approximately ten pounds of forage fish to gain one pound of body weight. This means 
that for a bass to reach two pounds it must consume twenty pounds of forage. Twenty 
pounds of bluegill at that size would equal roughly two thousand bluegill. Which 
means every time a bass, crappie, or other sportfish is culled from the environment, 
several thousand forage fish now become available for the remaining sportfish to eat, 
allowing them to grow faster. This is why harvesting predators is essential and also the 
most cost effective means for management. If you were going to try and stock forage 
fish to offset having to harvest it would cost $1,500 per bass to grow a two pound fish 
and considering there may be 100 bass per acre or more when no harvest occurs, you 
are looking at $150,000 per acre to grow some two pound bass. Clearly this method is 
unsustainable even for small half acre ponds, much less a large lake where it would 
cost over 500 million dollars annually to produce non trophy fish. The only way to 
produce quality fish r. With all of this being said, there is still one other way to assist in 
forage repopulation is to harvest enough sportfish each year to create balance. With 
that being said there is one other method that can be used to help improve forage fish 
and that is through supplemental stocking using the hatchery ponds. Now, after the 
previous discussion stocking may seem pointless, but that is only true if no harvest 
takes place. If enough sportfish are culled each year to rebalance the population, 
stocking fish using the hatchery ponds can increase the speed that forage fish 
populations recover. These ponds will have no predation and will be able to fill with 
tens to hundreds of thousand of baitfish each year. These fish can then be released 
into the lake to help forage species repopulate. In summation, the hatchery ponds will 
not fix the lake on their own, but adding more forage fish to a properly harvested lake 
will lead to a faster rebound in baitfish numbers, especially with consistent stocking 
and harvesting each year.  

The full report is available in the shareholder portal under the “documents” tab. 

 For any questions regarding the electrofishing report or fisheries management please 
contact the lake biologist at: garrett@pristinepondsolutions.com 
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Kevin Jones
General Manager, 

Lake Cherokee

from the
MANAGER

Operators must meet the age and boater education requirements 
shown below in order to operate any of the following vessels legally in 
Texas: ·     
•	 A powerboat powered by a motor of more than 15 horsepower or… 
•	 A personal watercraft or…   
•	 A windblown vessel over 14 feet in length. 

A person less than 13 years of age may operate only if he or she is 
supervised by a person who: 
•	 Is 18 years of age or older and…        
•	 Can lawfully operate the watercraft and…         
•	 Is on board when the vessel is underway. 

A person at least 13 years of age and born on or after September 1, 
1993, may operate without supervision only if he or she has passed a 
boater education course that is accepted by Texas Parks and Wildlife. 

Save the date: The Boater Education Course has been set 
for Saturday, June 7, 2025, at CWC, NK 20. 

REGISTRATION FOR THIS COURSE IS NOW OPEN - 
PREREGISTRATION IS REQUIRED 
https://tpwd.elementlms.com/course/boater-education-classroom-
course-2779/

 

Anyone born on or after 
September 1, 1993 who wishes 

to operate certain vessels on the 
public waterways of Texas. 
It’s the LAW!

WHO NEEDS THE 
BOATER EDUCATION CARD? 

Welcome to
Lake Cherokee
March 2025 Transfers- 12

if you have any questions 
regarding a property or stock transfer,

 please feel free to contact Misty Conway 
at (903) 643-3933 or misty@lkcherokee.com

We appreciate everyone who took 
the time to complete this year’s 
leaseholder survey. One of the key 
takeaways from the responses was that 
aquatic vegetation control is the top 
concern among leaseholders, narrowly 
surpassing issues like siltation and lake 
road maintenance. Aquatic vegetation 
is indeed a crucial aspect of lake 
management—it plays a vital role in the 
ecosystem by supporting fish habitats, 
improving water clarity, and maintaining 
ecological balance. However, too much 
vegetation can hinder recreational 
activities and limit access to certain 
areas. Striking the right balance is 
essential, and opinions understandably 
differ on how much control is too much.

While we have increased our 
vegetation control budget over the 
years, it remains relatively small in 
proportion to the overall size of Lake 
Cherokee. To make the most of these 
limited resources, we rely heavily on 
the expertise of our lake biologist to 
determine when, where, and how 
spraying should occur. Our biologist, 
who also works with other clients, notes 
that some spend half of our annual 
vegetation budget on bodies of water 
much smaller than ours. Given this, 
we must remain strategic and focused 
on high-use areas such as common 
swimming zones, the island, and other 
frequently visited spots.

Over the past year, we have also 
targeted several coves that were 
heavily overgrown and will continue 
these efforts this season. Additional 
attention is being given to lesser-
used boat lanes and areas south of 
Silvey Bridge that were previously 
overlooked. However, it is important 
to clarify that we cannot feasibly spray 
around every boathouse or retaining 
wall across the lake. With over 1,400 
boathouses, doing so would deplete 
our entire budget almost immediately. 
Therefore, vegetation maintenance 
around individual boathouses remains 
the responsibility of the leaseholders.

We understand that some may suggest 
increasing the budget, but doing so 
would require cuts in other essential 
areas of lake operations. As we move 

forward, we remain committed to 
responsibly managing vegetation in 
the most effective and equitable way 
possible. Our lake biologist is always 
available to answer any specific 
questions, and leaseholders are 
welcome to hire his services directly for 
individual vegetation concerns. Working 
together, we can maintain a lake 
environment that is both beautiful and 
functional for everyone.

Throughout the next several months, I 
will respond to other requests/concerns 
and praises that were given in the 
survey.

Lastly, with summer fast approaching, 
I encourage everyone to refresh 
themselves and their children on our 
rules and regulations concerning not 
only our boating rules, but vehicle 
operations on our lake roads.  One 

specific area of concern I am being 
notified of is the operation of golf carts 
on our lake roads.  Please review the 
provisions of operating golf carts on 
our private lake roads, especially the 
age limit requirement to operate these 
vehicles.  Also, Lake Patrol will be 
active this summer enforcing boater 
safety rules, so parents please remind 
your children of the importance of 
safely operating personal watercraft 
and review our rules and regulations 
with them pertaining to this.  Our open 
water area isn’t getting any larger, but 
the numbers of boats and personal 
watercraft operating on our lake is 
increasing, so safety is of the utmost 
importance!  We look forward to a safe 
and fun summer with you all.

Respectfully,

Kevin Jones, GM

MESSAGE

Facility check:
1748

Open Door:
2

suspicious
vehicle/
person: 

12

welfare check: 
3

assist 
shareholder:

29

Issue TREE
PERMIT: 

23

ANIMAL ASSIST:
 4

CLEAR ROADWAY 
OF TREES
/DeBRIS:

4

EXTRA PATROL:
84

DISTURBANCE:
3

ALARMS:
4

VEHICLE / BOAT
ACCIDENT:

0

WATER 
RESPONSE/
BOAT TOW:

6

ASSIST AGENCY:
 3

BURGLARY/
THEFT:

0

Lake Cherokee
Security Report

MARCH 2025

CWC OFFICE HOURS
Monday-Friday  

8:00 am - 4:00 pm
If you are unable to make it to the office 

during business hours,give us a call.  
We can help!

barbara@lkcherokee.com
(903) 643-3933   
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MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS

CHEROKEE WATER COMPANY
Thursday, April 17, 2025

A meeting of the Board of Directors 
of Cherokee Water Company was 
held at 5:00 pm on Thursday, March 
20, 2025, at NK 20 Lake Cherokee, 
Longview Texas 75603 with the 
following Directors present:

Gary Mapes, President
David McDaniel, Vice President
Randy Graves, Treasurer
Dee Rea, Secretary 
Kristina Coolidge ---Absent
Justin Simmons 
Cody Edmonson  
Cory Eason
Mary Yoder---Absent
Alan Koelemay
George Steele 
Jeff Patty 

President Gary Mapes called the 
meeting to order at 5:00 pm  
Dee Rea, Secretary, pronounced a 
quorum.

Dee Rea made a motion to approve 
the minutes of Board of Directors 
Cherokee Water Company, Thursday, 
March 20, 2025.  Second by Cody 
Edmonson.  The resolution passed by 
unanimous consent.

General Manager’s
 Report:

Kevin provided an operation report 
including stats on administrative, 
patrol and maintenance departments.  
Other items reported on:
     1. Kevin discussed the progress 
on the work of sealing the drainpipe 
at the dam.  All bids will be received 
by the water company by April 20, 
2025. The actual work will begin 
shortly afterwards.

 
 Treasurers Report: 

 
A motion was made by Randy Graves 
to certify the bills paid for the month 
of March 2025.  Dee Rea seconded 
the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously.
A motion was made by Randy Graves 
to approve reporting of Financials 
for March 2025.  Dee Rea seconded 
the motion.  The motion passed 
unanimously.

Rules, Policy & Variance 
Committee:

David McDaniel presented variances 
to the Board for consideration: 
Three Variance Requests were 
considered:

NK 23: The Committee voted 
unanimously to approve a variance to 
add to an existing garage that will be 
less than 50 feet from the road.  The 
Committee visited the site to confirm 
the variance request.  David made 
a motion to the Board to approve 
the variance. Cory Eason seconded 
the motion. The motion passed 
unanimously. 
NF 1C: The Committee voted 
unanimously to approve a variance 
to replace rotten wood on a porch 
and extend porch that will be closer 
than 75 feet from the water.  The 
Committee visited the site to confirm 
the variance request.   David made 
a motion to the Board to approve the 
variance. The motion was seconded 
by Cory Eason.  The motion passed 
unanimously.
SU 9: The Committee voted 
unanimously to approve the variance 
to add on to an existing boathouse 
that is 100 feet into the water.  
Water depth at 100 feet is 4’8”.  The 
Committee visited the site to confirm 
the variance request.  David made 
a motion to the Bo.  to approve the 
variance. The motion was seconded 
by Alan Koelemay. The motion 
passed unanimously.

Rules Changes:

 David McDaniel conducted the 
second reading for the following rule 
changes:  

Current Rule: General Rules & 
Regulations, I. General Provisions; C: 

Rights and Privileges of Shareholders 
and Others:
3.B. Firecracker Park gate access 
privilege cards will be issued (upon 
request) ONLY to shareholder, 
shareholders’ spouse and unmarried 
dependent children under the age 
of 25. These cards are required to 
access the entrance and exit onto 
Firecracker Park.

Proposed Rule Change, Second 
Reading:
3.B Firecracker Park gate access 
Codes will be issued (upon 
request) ONLY to shareholder 
and shareholder’s spouse.  The 
shareholder and shareholder’s 
spouse privilege cards reflect their 
access codes required to access the 
entrance and exist onto Firecracker 
Park.

Rationale: Instead of a gate access 
card, a gate code is issued to 
the Shareholder. Shareholder is 
responsible for the use of their entry 
code and for the behavior of their 
guests that access the park.

David McDaniel made a motion to 
approve this rule change.  Motion was 
seconded by Randy Graves.  The 
motion passed unanimously.

Current Rule: General Rules & 
Regulations, I. General Provisions; C: 
Rights and Privileges of Shareholders 
and Others:
3.G. Should a shareholder’s spouse 
or resident no longer reside with the 
shareholder, it is the shareholder’s
responsibility to recoup the privilege 
card held by such a person and return 
it to the office. If not returned, no new
privilege cards will be issued for 
spouse/resident until the previously 
issued card expires.

Proposed Rule Change, Second 
Reading:
3.G. Be Removed completely

Rationale: Resolves itself with each 
renewal. Difficult to enforce as we 
don’t know when someone moves 
out.

David McDaniel made a motion to 
approve this rule change.  Motion was 
seconded by Alan Koelemay.  The 
motion passed unanimously.

Current Rule: General Rules & 
Regulations, I. General Provisions; 

F.  Lake Lot used for Residential 
Purposes Only 
4. Commercial Billboards, political 
signs, real estate signs without permit 
from CWC and advertising of any 
description are prohibited. 

Proposed Rule Change, Second 
Reading:  Add Rule #5 
5.  General Contractors may place 
a sign for identification purposes 
once a construction permit is issued 
and removed when the construction 
project is completed. The sign can be 
no larger than 24X20 and contains 
LOT number, name of general 
contractor or DBA and contractor 
phone number.  There can be no 
logos or advertisements. 

Rationale: Assist subcontractors in 
locating the correct LOT/JOB for 
deliveries. 

David McDaniel made a motion to 
approve this rule change. Motion was 
seconded by Cody Edmonson. The 
motion passed unanimously.

Current Rule: Construction Rules & 
Regulations V. Piers, Boathouses and 
other Structures Over the Water
E. These standards shall be applied 
for new construction and for the 
reconstruction or rewiring of such 
existing.
facilities. Shareholders take full 
responsibility for ensuring water 
safety from all electrical risks caused 
by faulty, non-compliant electrical 
service to their piers, docks, 
and boathouses. Shareholders 
are responsible for ensuring 
theirstructures’ electrical service is 
completed under the direction of a 
licensed electrician.
1. The wiring method shall be of a 
type identified and accepted for use in 
wet locations. All wiring below seven
feet from the floor of the pier, dock or 
boathouse shall be contained in PVC 
or rigid conduit. All wiring shall
be properly sized to the breakers.

Proposed Rule Change, Second 
Reading:
E. These standards shall be applied 
for new construction and for the 
reconstruction or rewiring of such 
existing
facilities. Shareholders take full 
responsibility for ensuring water 
safety from all electrical risks caused 
by faulty, non-compliant electrical 
service to their piers, docks, and 
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minutes continued
boathouses. Shareholders are 
responsible for ensuring their 
structures’ electrical service is 
completed under the direction of a 
licensed electrician.
1. The wiring method shall be of a 
type identified and accepted for use in 
wet locations. All wiring below seven
feet from the floor of the pier, dock or 
boathouse shall be contained in PVC 
conduit. All wiring shall
be properly sized to the breakers.

Rationale: Rigid conduit a hazard 
around water.

David McDaniel made a motion to 
approve the rule change.  Motion was 
seconded by Randy Graves.  The 
motion passed unanimously.

Natural Resources 
Committee Meeting

Dee Rea, Chairman presented the 
following report of the committee: 

       The Committee is concentrating 
its efforts on the increasing siltation 
problem facing the Lake.  It is the 
unanimous view of the Committee 
that addressing the siltation problem 
is the BOD’S top priority.  Our goal 
is to improve the quality of water, 
increase the volume of water, provide 
access to property of shareholders 
and increase the property value of all 
shareholders.  Silt removal is costly 
and time consuming, however, the 
BOD feels it is imperative to invest in 
maintaining and improving the Lake.  
This issue has been neglected in the 
past, so we ask for patience as we 
address the problem and we plan the 
funding for the projects.
     We are presently negotiating 
with Hays Engineering Company 
about engineering and designing 
siltation ponds around the lake to 
catch the sediment before it enters 
the Lake itself.  We want to build 
the ponds in locations and size so 
that the maintenance department 
of Lake Cherokee can perform the 
necessary maintenance.  This will be 
an ongoing process as long as Lake 
Cherokee exists.  At this time, we 
are concentrating on the NQ cove, 
NP cove and Mud Creek.  The NQ 
cove will potentially be our largest 
project and take the most time.  Silt 
and spoil removal has already begun 

by the maintenance department.  
As previously reported there are 2 
potential plans for dealing with the 
sedimentation in the NQ cove.  One 
plan is much grander in scale and will 
involve the voluntary contribution of 
funds by shareholders residing in the 
cove 0f  the project.  This will involve 
removal of all sediments in the cove 
to make most of the cove a depth of 6 
feet.
     The Committee encourages 
and recommends enforcement of 
placement of siltation fences around 
all construction projects where 
erosion is a probability.  These fences 
should remain up until the project is 
completed and grass covers all areas 
of broken ground.  An instruction sheet 
with details and diagrams on approved 
silt fencing is available at the water 
company office.
     In our continuous battle with 
siltation the Committee has suggested 
a small barrier be placed around 
the new island to prevent erosion 
until grass takes hold.  I think all 
Shareholders should compliment 
Kevin and the maintenance crew for 
the beautiful job they did on the new 
island.
     Kevin is in discussion with AEP or 
SWEPCO management on how best 
to remove the sandbar at the end 
of the discharge canal of Knox Lee 
Power Plant.  The discharge canal has 
significant erosion along its sides and 
will need to be repaired and fortified.
     One last thing our committee is 
planning.  We are looking to do Crown 
Thinning and underbrush removal in 
the Dogwood Circle area, NE area.  
This must be done to prevent an 
extreme fire hazard during dry weather 
or drought.  There will be no clear 
cutting of any timber lands owned 
by the Cherokee Water Company.  
Prior to starting the work, the water 
company will inform Shareholders 
in the area the scope of work to be 
accomplished.
     This concludes the Natural 
Resources Committee Report.  

Community Relations 
Committee Report: 

Cathy Hite presented the committee 
report in Kristina’s absence.  
The Committee Members reviewed 
and discussed the Shareholder 
survey results as well as various 

communications that will be 
released in the next few weeks.  All 
shareholders will receive an email 
on Monday, April 21st  with the 
notification that the full survey results 
are posted in the portal for their 
review.   Also, Cathy will address 10 
of the comments in the upcoming 
Chatter.  Finally, the survey results 
will be presented at the May Board 
meeting. 

The committee also discussed 
some other communications to be 
addressed in the next few months: 
 1) Assist Natural Resources 
Committee with their message to 
Shareholders about the progress 
of siltation removal.   This includes 

meeting with engineers in the 
planning and design of siltation 
ponds.  
2) Continue to communicate 
Plow Boat Safety and proper use 
practices.  Bottom line is to be safe 
and polite in use of the ski water.
   

With no other business, Gary 
Mapes adjourned the meeting at 
5:35 pm.

ATTEST

Dee Rea, Secretary  

SATURDAY, JUNE 14TH, 2025 11am - 3pm
REGISTRATION AT 10am @ FIRECRACKER PARK

BOAT HOUSES WILL CLOSE AT 3pm

Must be a shareholder or their guest to participate.

Leisurely cruise Lake Cherokee to specific boathouses to win 
points for great prizes and have fun and fellowship!

Event Committee: 903-839-7302 or 903-918-4601

•	 Open to all Lake Cherokee card holders and guests and all types of 
watercrafts

•	 Prizes for high score and low scoring participant. 2 bonus point draws 
available at each boathouse for $1 each, donations to benefit future projects 
of the Preservation Club

•	 Raffle Tickets available for great prizes so bring cash. Remember Lake 
Cherokee is a great cause!

•	 Begin and end at the Firecracker Park sign-in pavillion
•	 May visit any boathouse in any order. Boathouses will close at 3:00pm and 

all participants must return to the Firecracker Park sign-in desk by 3:30pm.
•	 Must be present to win any door prize or raffle prize
•	 Be courteous and practice safe boating. No prize for speed! Go slow and 

have fun!
•	 Only non-cash prizes will be awarded. Entry fees are not tax deductible.
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Cathy Hite
Office Manager, Lake Cherokee

Office Manager Article 

Thank you to everyone that 
completed the 2025 Shareholder 
survey.   We had 561 responses.   
We will have several communications 
regarding the results.  If you want to 
hear about the results directly, I will 
give a presentation at the May 15th 
Board Meeting. 
 
I want to start by addressing a few 
of the comments or suggestions that 
were shared: 

Comment 1:  I think that all 
shareholders should have access 
to Firecracker Island without 
paying a $50 fee to walk in. 
 
Starting with the 24-25 lease renewal,  
there is NO fee.  Instead, we have 
issued gate codes to shareholders 
and spouses for walk-in access to the 
island.  If you need a code, you can 
contact the office. 
 
Comment 2:  I would be interested 
in more clarity on how each board 
member votes. 
 
The board meeting minutes are 
posted in the Chatter each month.  
The results of votes taken during 
the meeting are part of the official 
minutes.

Comment 3:  Disappointed with 
the board due to the presence of 
unelected members on the board. 

You may be referring to the fact that 
in 2024, there was no official election 
due to only (4) shareholders 
applying to run for the board for (4) 
open positions.  The Bylaws, Article 
IV Section 4 states:  In the 
event that certified candidates are 

equal or fewer in number than the 
number of board of director 
positions  available, the Election 
Commission, at the completion of the 
candidate certification 
process, may recommend to the board 
of directors that the election not be 
conducted, and that the 
certified candidates be  deemed 
elected as directors at the regular 
October meeting of the board of 
directors. In the event that  certified 
candidates are fewer in number than 
the number of director 
positions available, the remaining 
positions may be filled by the other 
directors at any regular or 
special meetings of directors.   In order 
to have an election, we need more 
shareholders to run for the 
board.

Comment 4:  Lack of ability for a 
shareholder to approach the board 
for discussion.
 
Article IV Code of Conduct Board of 
Directors Meetings was amended 
in October 2023 to allow the OPEN 
FORUM portion of the Board meeting 
to be held either before or AFTER 
the official meeting.  The OPEN 
Form provides shareholders with the 
opportunity to ask questions or provide 
comments directly to the board.  Each 
shareholder is given 3 minutes to 
speak.   
If you can’t attend the board meeting, 
you can email the board directly to 
email address  cwcboard@lkcherokee.
com  You also have access to 
this email address directly in the 
shareholder portal.  We did have 
issues previously with our website with 
emails not reaching the board.  We are 
not aware that there is still an issue 
once we shifted to the Portal.  Our 
ask is if you send an email and do not 
receive a response, please contact 
me at the office and I will research the 
situation.  The lack of responses to 
communications could be a technology 
issue.  

Comment 5:  More transparency 
and proactive communication vs 
reactive communication

This word – Transparency—seems 
to come up a lot.  This can be 
defined many ways depending on 
the individual(s) using the term or the 
context.   Transparency, in its simplest 
form, means being open and honest, 

allowing things to be seen clearly and 
without hiding any information.    The 
Board and CWC Management is open 
and honest with activities, decisions and 
questions regarding the operation of the 
business. There are some topics such 
as contract details, personnel matters 
or legal proceedings that are sensitive 
topics and must be kept private in 
the best interests of the Corporation.  
You may feel the timing of the 
communications could be better.  That 
is different than lack of transparency.   
We put out communications via multiple 
channels: emails, Chatter and the 
shareholder portal.  If the information 
can be shared publicly, we will post 
on the Lake Cherokee Facebook 
page.  You will not see the Board, or 
the office respond directly to social 
media posts.  There are a variety of 
reasons why but none of them are 
because board members/ CWC  don’t 
want to respond or because they are 
hiding anything.  Sharing corporate 
information on social media doesn’t lend 
itself to strong corporate responsibility 
and therefore we have been advised 
to only address communications via 
CWC  formal channels. We do our best 
to get communications out directly to 
individuals impacted  as soon as the 
information is available.   What we 
can’t control is the consumption of the 
information.

Comment 6:  I would like to be 
provided an annual report 

The annual report is available each year 
at the annual Shareholders meeting in 
November. Following this meeting,  the 
reports are available in the office for 
pickup.  These are not mailed out in 
order to save on the high postage. 
 
Comment 7:  Create non-profit 
foundation to benefit Lake Cherokee 

There are currently (2) non-profits that 
support the lake. 

Lake Cherokee Preservation Club  
-  https://www.facebook.com/profile.
php?id=100064894505837  

Lake Cherokee Community Foundation  
- https://www.facebook.com/profile.
php?id=61564580210229	

Both of these organizations are doing 
great work within our community.  

Comment 8:  Improve the drinking 
water quality south side 

Drinking water on the south side is 
provided by Chalk Hill Special Utility 
District.  This is not a service provided 
by CWC.   You can reach Chalk Hill  
via 903-643-2927 with your questions 
or here is a link to their website:  
https://www.chalkhillsud.org/ 

Comment 9:  Several comments 
about the Cherokee Club.

Some of you may not know that the 
Cherokee Club is not associated 
with Cherokee Water Company. 
This is a separate club operated 
by its own board of directors.  The 
club just happens to be on a deeded 
lot in our community.    If you have 
ideas for the Cherokee Club, you 
can reach out to them directly. Here 
is a link to their website: https://
cherokeeclublongview.com/   or their 
phone number is 903-643-2631.  

Comment 10:  Several comments 
regarding recycling 

I reached out to Republic, our waste 
management company regarding 
status. There is still no option for 
recycling since the Kilgore plant was 
destroyed by a fire.  They currently 
don’t have a site for materials but 
hope to have something soon. Our 
plan is to return recycling to our 
community once there is an option.  
Stay tuned for more information.  

Future communications will be 
focused on addressing key issues 
that the current board committees are 
discussing such as siltation.  
This is intended as the first 
communication regarding the 
Shareholders survey.  In the spirit 
of full transparency, the full survey 
along with all the comments can be 
found in the Shareholder portal.  This 
is intended for shareholders only. It 
is expected that this information will 
remain private and that none of the 
contents will be shared on social 
media.  With transparency comes 
responsibility and trust. 
 
Stay tune  for future communications..

Cathy Hite
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NEW SALES AND SERVICE
508 MILLVILLE DR, HENDERSON, TX 75652

903-392-2015

cherokeemotor.com
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Mid-Year Update from the Board
 
Dear Shareholders of Lake Cherokee,

	 As we reach the midpoint of our current fiscal year, I would like to 
take a moment to share an update on what’s happening around Lake 
Cherokee and within the Cherokee Water Company.  
	 Following our long-term strategic plan, the Board of Directors 
initiated a 10-year project to refurbish all roads on Lake Cherokee.  So 
far, a little over 6 miles have been successfully completed over Road 
Refurbishment Progress the past two years. This fiscal year, we are 
set to complete another 3 miles, keeping us on pace to meet our goal. 
This phased approach allows us to maintain financial responsibility 
while steadily improving the infrastructure our shareholders rely on 
every day.  Thus, our current phased strategy allows us to allocate 
resources effectively while gradually improving our roadways for the 
benefit of all residents. Implementing these refurbishments is essential 
not only for enhancing the safety and accessibility of our roads but 
also for preserving property values and promoting a vibrant community 
atmosphere. Your continued support and understanding are critical 
as we navigate this process, balancing the desire for immediate 
improvements with the realities of financial planning.
	 Environmental Conservation: Our Natural Resources 
Committee has been extremely busy this year, having met numerous 
times since January 2025. The current CWC board of directors has 
made siltation and sedimentation removal a top priority, identifying 
key areas around the lake that have major concerns. We are currently 
collaborating with professionals, including engineers, to determine 
the best approach for addressing these issues. In addition to siltation 
removal, the committee is looking into crown thinning and removal of 
dead trees  in several areas around the lake that are heavily overgrown 
and pose an extreme fire hazard. The board is in the process of 
receiving bids for a project in the NE section, which will help mitigate 
these risks while enhancing the overall health of our local ecosystem.
	 Given the extent of the areas that need attention and the associated 
costs, the process of siltation removal will follow a similar timeline as 
our road refurbishing project. We aim to tackle several areas each 
year, acknowledging that it will take multiple years to fully complete 
our environmental initiatives. Your continued support in these efforts is 
crucial for preserving the natural beauty and safety of Lake Cherokee.
	 Recently CWC sent out a survey to all shareholders.  Thank you to 
all who completed the survey.  Approximately 1/3 of the shareholders 
responded to the survey. This is more than the survey that was done 
two years ago, but we had hoped for a significant increase with well 
over 50% of the shareholders answering the survey.  
	 The survey results showed the two of the biggest areas of concern, 
the roads and siltation of CWC. Both of these issues are critical to 
the success and vitality of CWC.  The board’s challenge is how to 
continue to address the roads and siltation and remain within the CWC 
budget.  Beginning in late May to early June, CWC management will 
begin working on the 2025-2026 budget, presenting it to the finance 
committee, and then the entire board.  A dues increase is not popular, 
however, to continue to provide services that allow CWC to maintain 
its vitality and maintain the property values on the lake, a dues 
increase will likely be in the discussion when the budget for next year is 
developed.
	  As we look forward to the second half of the fiscal year, the board’s 
focus remains on maintaining the high standards that make Lake 
Cherokee such a special place to live. On behalf of the entire Board 
of Directors and staff at Cherokee Water Company, we appreciate the 
opportunity to serve you.
 
Gary F Mapes
CWC Board of Directors

The Water Sports Industry 
Association  (WSIA)  strongly 
recommends the following:

1. Always try to wakeboard or 
wake surf in the center of any 
given body of water, and avoid 
narrow channels or thoroughfares, 
if possible. 

2. Always try to stay at least 200 
feet away from any shoreline, 
dock, or fixed objects. 

3. Maintain a reasonable sound 
level on your stereo. 

4. Always respect the shoreline 
you are using and if the property 
owner asks that you leave, do 
so immediately, and always be 
gracious with the property owner. 

5. Repetitive passes result in an 
accumulation of energy reaching 
the shoreline. Repetition is never 

a good idea and can lead to risk of 
waterway conflicts.
 
6. The non-surfing side of a wake 
surfing boat creates waves that 
are 10% to 23% smaller with 23% 
to 33% percent less energy than 
the surfing side. When possible, 
present the non-surfing side of the 
boat to the closest shoreline. 

7. Waves tend to increase in 
height on the inside of a gradual 
turn. Avoid such maneuvers close 
to shore. 

8. Glass calm water is not a 
requirement for wake surfing, be 
respectful and operate as far from 
shore as you can.

You can find additional information 
on the WSIA website: Home - 
Water Sports Industry Association
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National Safe 
Boating Week
 will be held from May 17-23, 2025, 
reminding all boaters to brush up on 
boating safety skills and prepare for 
the boating season. This observance 
week is the annual kick-off of the Safe 
Boating Campaign, a global awareness 
effort that encourages boaters to make 
the most of their boating adventure by 
being responsible.

“We’re committed to teaching boaters 
that the best boating experience is 
a safe day on the water,” said Peg 
Phillips, executive director of the 
National Safe Boating Council, a 
nonprofit dedicated to helping create a 
safe boating experience for all boaters 
and the lead organization of the Safe 
Boating Campaign. “

This National Safe Boating Week, 
prepare for a great boating season by 
inspecting your boating safety gear and 
commit to providing comfortable life 
jackets for all your passengers to wear 
every time you go boating.  U.S. Coast 
Guard statistics show that drowning 
was the reported cause of death in four 
out of every five recreational boating 
fatalities, and that 75 percent of those 
who drowned were not wearing life 
jackets.

There are many options for boaters 
when it comes to choosing a life jacket. 
When selecting a life jacket, a boater 
should check that it is U.S. Coast 
Guard approved, appropriate for the 
water activity, and fits properly.  “The 
best life jacket is the one you will wear,” 
said Phillips. “Whether you’re going 
fishing or just enjoying a ride on the 
boat, make sure you’re prepared for 
the adventure by wearing a life jacket 
and knowing how to use required safety 
gear.”

May 17-23, 2025May 17-23, 2025

The National Safe Boating Council 
recommends these tips for 
boaters:

Take a boating safety course. 
Gain valuable knowledge and 
on-water experience in a boating 
safety course with many options for 
novice to experienced boaters.

Check equipment. 
Schedule a vessel safety check to 
make sure all essential equipment 
is present, working and in good 
condition.

Wear a life jacket. 
Make sure everyone wears a life 
jacket – every time. A stowed life 
jacket is no use in an emergency.

Use an engine cut-off switch 
– it’s the law. 

An engine cut-off switch is a proven 
safety device to stop a powerboat 
engine should the operator 
unexpectedly fall overboard.

Watch the weather. 
Always check the forecast before 
departing on the water and 
frequently during the excursion.

Know what’s going on around you 
at all times. 

Nearly a quarter of all reported 
boating incidents in 2022 were 
caused by operator inattention or 
improper lookout.

Know where you’re going and 
travel at safe speeds. 

Be familiar with the area, local 
boating speed zones, and always 
travel at a safe speed.

Never boat under the influence. 
A BUI is involved in one-third of 
all recreational boating fatalities. 
Always designate a sober skipper.

Keep in touch. 
Have more than one 
communication device that works 
when wet. VHF radios, emergency 
locator beacons, satellite phones, 
and cell phones can all be 
important devices in an emergency.

About the National Safe Boating Council
Established in 1958, the National Safe 
Boating Council is the foremost coalition 
for the advancement and promotion of 
safer boating through education, outreach, 
and training. For more information about 
NSBC programs and professional 
development opportunities, visit www.
safeboatingcouncil.org.
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Lake Cherokee 
Veterans Memorial 
Park Update

	 Have you seen it yet?  If not, it’s 
time to clean off that pollen-covered boat 
and go for a cruise.  Or you can drive up 
to Persimmon Point and visit the Park by 
land.
	 What’s happened so far?  
Generous donations have made dreams 
into reality. The Wall of Honor is partially 
completed.  The concrete wall is up.  
The black granite has been ordered and 
should be installed before Memorial Day 
weekend.  The 126 veteran names are 
at the “stencil guy” and we are awaiting 
a proof to send out to the donors who 
secured a spot for their veteran(s).  
Those names need to be approved by 
the donors, then any changes/corrections 
will be sent back for a final stencil.  Once 
we have that stencil, an engraver will 
place the stencil over the installed black 
granite and sand blast on site.  Thomas 
White continues to generously donate his 
time and expertise to manage the design 
and construction process.  Thank you, 
Thomas!
	 The flagpole plaques are out for 
bid.  These plaques will display the 
name of flagpole (e.g., “ARMY”) and the 
flagpole sponsor info.  We have pricing 

for engraved black granite slabs, but we 
are also looking at laser-etched anodized 
aluminum plaques.  Both promise to be 
beautiful and enduring, but we need pricing, 
installation information, and a timeline for 
comparison.    
	 Landscaping so far has included dirt 
work/leveling, dismantling the old Lake 
internet antenna and part of the old fence, 
and building a new fence between the flag 
display and fuel station for aesthetics and 
security.  The entire site has a new irrigation 
system, thanks to the amazing donation 
from Expert Irrigation.  Thank you, Chris 
and Melanie Matthews!
	 We have a lawn!  Thanks to 
volunteers who scoffed at sore backs and 
bum knees, and didn’t mind getting a little 
dirty.  A truckload with 20 pallets of sod 
arrived from Arkansas at 7:30am – and the 
lawn was finished by lunchtime!
	 What’s next?   Garden beds will be 
“readied” for future greenery.  A walkway 
made of crushed granite is being priced 
out.  And we are gathering information for a 
possible boat dock/pier so that visitors can 
dock and walk to the flagpole display.  If 
you would like to be a part of this process, 
please contact us.
	 Friends of the LCVM Park.  Last 
year, a loose collection of veterans and 
supporters, informally called the “Friends” 
provided valuable feedback on construction 
and design.  This group organized the 2024 
Veterans Day Ceremony in November and 
helped the Lake Cherokee Community 
Foundation (LCCF) put on the incredibly 
successful November fundraising gala at 
the Cherokee Club.  Construction is winding 
down, but now, the Friends are looking at 

	 Memorial Day weekend at Lake 
Cherokee is the kick-off to summer.  
Family and friends visit us to enjoy the 
beauty and recreation available at this 
amazing place we call home.  We don’t 
want to detract from the fun, but perhaps, 
after everyone has gone home on Monday 
morning and the party is over, you can join 
us for our first Memorial Day Ceremony.  
Our theme is “Honor the Sacrifice.  
Celebrate the Service.”  The National 
Moment of Silence is at 3:00pm. For 
one full minute, we will remember those 
servicemen and women who made the 
ultimate sacrifice.
	 There is no charge.  Bring your 
blankets and chairs.  Bring your children, 
grandchildren, family and friends.  We 
will have some chairs and if you would 
like to reserve a seat, contact me.  More 
information is on our website.

LCVM Photo Contest
By the time you read this, the deadline 
for entry to the Photo Contest may 
have passed (first week in May), but, 
if not, we are seeking images of the 
Veterans Memorial.  Entry is free, 
and we have prizes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd 
place.   Winning submissions will be 
displayed during Memorial weekend 
on the island and then go to the CWC 
office to hang on it’s wall.  Go to the 
website for more information.

Thank you!
-Miguel & Barrett, and the Friends of the 
LCVM Park
www.LakeCherokeeVeteransMemorial.org 

using LCVM Park for ceremonies, veterans’ 
activities, and special events.  Importantly, 
the Friends are researching ways to honor 
more veterans since the Wall of Honor is 
full.  
	 This week, Miguel Fabbiani and 
Barrett Newsom have agreed to co-lead the 
Friends group and be stewards of the LCVM 
Park for the next year (or so).  We couldn’t 
have asked for more qualified leaders.  
Barrett is a Lieutenant Colonel and currently 
serves as Chief of Mobilization for the US 
Army Corp of Engineers.  He has served in 
the Army since 2005 and was involved in 
Operation Iraqi Freedom, Operation New 
Dawn, Operation Inherent Resolve, and 
Operation Allies Welcome.  Miguel is an 
Army veteran (1996 – 2018) and former 
Green Beret.  He served in Operation 
Enduring Freedom and Operation Iraqi 
Freedom.  He currently works in security at 
Christus.
	 Would you like to help?  We need 
folks interested in planning or working future 
ceremonies, helping with landscaping, 
helping with design ideas for ways to honor 
or veterans, creating and maintaining a 
Facebook/Instagram page, and designing 
a LCVM logo. If you’d like to help, contact 
any of us or go to our website, click on the 
“Friends of LCVM” tab, and sign up.   Miguel 
and Barrett would love your support – they 
are both incredibly busy but have committed 
to guiding the LCVM Park into the future.  

	 Memorial Day 
	   Ceremony
Monday, May 26, 2025
	 2:30pm – 3:30pm
	

Broker
Jason Murray
jason@murrayres.com

Facebook Page:
Murray Real Estate 
Services LLC

Agent
Hunter White
903.238.7205
aggieforester05 
@yahoo.com
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We encourage all 
boaters to participate 
in Wear Your Life 
Jacket at Work Day 
on May 16, 2025, the 
day before National 
Safe Boating Week. No 
matter where boaters 
are working, they 
can join in the fun by 
wearing their life jacket 
and posting creative 
pictures on social 
media for a chance to 
win a prize.

This is a great way to 
encourage others to 
boat responsibly.

How to Participate
Boaters share a picture of 
themselves wearing a life jacket 
at work (or home) on social 
media along with the hashtag 
#wearyourlifejacketatworkday 
and tag @boatingcampaign 
(Facebook, X, or Instagram)

Don’t use social media? 
Email photos to outreach@
safeboatingcouncil.org.

Chance to Win a Prize
Winners will be chosen randomly 
throughout the day to receive 
boating swag from the Safe 
Boating Campaign including dry 
bags, stickers, and more!

Life Life 
JacketJacketWear Your           At Work Day

SETH SELLERS CONSTRUCTION 
(903) 812-0699 •• ND 09 LAKE CHEROKEE 

CUSTOM DECKS •• BOATHOUSES •• PIERS •• BOAT LIFTS 
DRAFTING •• DESIGN •• FREE ESTIMATES •• REFERENCES AVAILABLE 

 

Services:
•	Landscaping
•	Stonework
•	French Draining
•	Re-grading soil for water control
•	Stucco/Eifs.
•	Retaining Walls
•	Outside Lighting

Ricardo Hernandez

903-746-7686

ricstonework@gmail.com Lake Cherokee Groups and Clubs
We have several clubs that have been formed and led by Lake Cherokee 
Shareholders.  You can find more information about these clubs in the 
Shareholder Portal.  Key contacts with phone numbers are provided online 
in the Portal. 

Preservation Club 	
Deanna Kalmus, President 
Meetings are 3rd Thursday of each month following Board Mtg 

Fishing Club 
Genia Holland, President 
Meetings are 2nd Monday at 7:00pm at CWC office 

First Friends 
Roxanne Lane-Brink 
Gail Fowler 
Lunch 3rd Thursday of each month 

Photography Club 
Holly Treadway
Meetings 2nd Tuesday of each month 

Bridge Club 
Norvella Skarda 
Play every Wednesday at 11:30 am at NK21 

Lake Cherokee Community Foundation 
Non-profit organization benefitting the community More information: 
www.lakecherokeecommunityfoundation.org
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sales@aswdco.com www.aswdco.com
Mike Armstrong (903) 858-4677
“Serving East Texas Since 1990”

"I hold it that a little
rebellion, now and

then, is a good thing,
and as necessary in

the political world as
storms in the

physical."

- Thomas Jefferson

"Love the Lord your
God with all your
heart and with all

your soul and with all
your mind. This is the

first and greatest
commandment. And
the second is like it:
Love your neighbor

as yourself"

Matthew 22:37-40

Sales & Service

Windows - 
Wood, aluminum
clad, vinyl

Doors - 
Exterior, Interior,
Patio Doors

Stair Parts

Wood Mouldings

Replacement
Windows

Columns
Skylights & more...

Happy Mother’s Day - May 11, 2025



13

	 The Preservation Club met on Tuesday, 
April 15th, with President Deanna Kalmus 
presiding.
	 The club is very excited to host a concert 
featuring our very own Blaine Hart again 
this year on Saturday, May 24th (Memorial 
Day weekend). This will coincide with the 
2nd Annual Summertime Kickoff Shrimp Boil 
hosted by Spencer Patterson on the same 
day.  Get there early in the afternoon to enjoy 
great food and entertainment.
 	 We are also thrilled to have booked 
Dagnabbit to play on the island on Saturday, 
June 21st, from 6:00 to 9:00 PM. Food trucks 
will be available.

	 Do you feel lucky this year? Wet-N-
Wild Boat Rally is quickly approaching on 
Saturday, June 14th. We are in need of more 
boathouse hosts and donations for this fun-
filled event. Each boat house host will receive 
$1,500.00 to help with decorations, snacks, 
drinks, etc. Our goal this year is to reduce 
the burden on boathouse hosts by providing 
food for many participants and cutting it back 
to grab-and-go snacks, such as hot dogs, 
pretzels, and chips. Food trucks will also 
be available on the island. This event is our 
largest of the year and always a great time. 
If you would like to be a host for this event 
and want more information, please contact 
Deanna Kalmus or Jane Wolven.
	 The Preservation Club is always looking 
for more volunteers and members to join us. 
We are a fun group that strives to provide 
our lake with enjoyable activities while also 
helping with the needs around the lake. Come 
to a meeting and learn all about what we are 
about!

1240 AM •• 105.3 FM, Kilgore •• 101.9 FM, Longview •• 94.9 FM, Chalk Hill - Lake Cherokee  
and NOW, 

106.1 FM, Henderson 

TWO GREAT RADIO STATIONS!  

Lake Cherokee Preservation Club
Mission Statement

The Lake Cherokee Preservation Club is a group of responsible 
shareholders and family members dedicated to addressing 

fundamental core issues affecting the Lake Cherokee 
community.  Our objective is to address and provide assistance 
to all lake entities, constituencies, and local governance in an 
effort to promote innovative ideas and solutions for the benefit, 

growth and future well-being of Lake Cherokee.

Preservation Club Annual Events

Easter Egg Hunt – Free to all Cherokee Shareholders and their Families
Wet & Wild Boat Rally

Family Fun Fest- Free to all Cherokee Shareholders and their Families
Chili Fest

The Lake Cherokee Preservation Club Has Provided the 
Following to the Lake Community to Date:

Calendar- Free to all Cherokee Shareholders each year – Available for pick 
up at the Lake Cherokee Water Company Offices each year.

Boat Road Lights

The Sun Shade over the Sand Pile at FireCracker Park as well as a Bench

Provided Funds to assist the Lake with the CanDock Floating Dock between 
Firecracker Park and Bikini Island

Provided a contribution to aid in the rebuilding of the platform 
at the CWC Offices

Contributed a Flag Pole at Memorial Park for the Lake Cherokee Flag

Provided entertainment at FireCracker Park for the enjoyment of all 
Lake Cherokee Shareholders and their guests

Preservation Club needs shareholders to volunteer to keep 
the ideas coming and to support the events!  The club 

meets after the Board Meetings each month. 
  

Please volunteer! 
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CODE COMPLIANCE CORNER

Tammie Sanders
 CWC Code Compliance Officer

Hello!
As part of our shared commitment to protecting the lake and 
its surrounding environment CWC silt fence requirements 
have been recently updated. When erosion is not properly 
controlled, sediment from disturbed soil makes its way into 
the lake — a process known as siltation. Over time, this 
buildup of fine particles reduces the depth of the lake, 
especially near the shoreline and in shallow areas. This can 
interfere with recreational use and alter natural habitats. 
Preventing siltation through erosion control measures is 
essential to maintaining the health, usability, and longevity of 
Lake Cherokee.

We strongly encourage—and where required, enforce—the 
use of silt fences around all areas of active construction, 

where the ground has been disturbed, or dirt has been placed on the shareholder 
lot. Silt fence requirements are attached to the permit documents. I ask that you 
please take the time to review them. 
Below are some key requirements: 

1.	  Silt fence should be installed to contain any debris from flowing into 
the lake or onto other shareholder’s property.  SHAREHOLDER IS 
RESPONSIBLE FOR ANY CLEANUP REQUIRED. 

2.	  STEEL POSTS which support the silt fence should be installed on a slight 
angle toward the anticipated runoff source.  

3.	  Filter fabric is to be MIRAFI 100X OR APPROVED EQUAL WITH STEEL 
MESHED BACK FOR REINFORCEMENT (TYPE C FENCE)

4.	  SILT FENCE TO BE REMOVED ONLY WITH APPROVAL BY CWC 
CODE COMPLIANCE OFFICER. Damaged areas to be repaired including 
re-grading and re-grassing as necessary to prevent future siltation runoff.

Thank you for your continued cooperation and for helping preserve the natural 
resources that make our community special.

WRIGHT CONTRACTORS 
Serving East Texas Ranches,  

Rustic Cabins & Water Structures 

• Custom Boathouses 
• Houses 

• Wood Shops 
• House Add-ons 

• Metal Shops 
• Remodels 

• Decks 
• Retaining Walls 

 

Craig Wright, NI 31 
Builder 

(903) 424-9379 

 
Permit Type #

Accessory Building 2

Boathouse - New 4

Boathouse - Repair 1

Demolition 1

Dirt Work / Drainage 1

Driveway / Walkway 0

Fence 9

Home Repairs / Additions 7

New Construction 1

OSSF 1

Other 0

Outdoor Enhancement 2

Pool 1

Retaining Wall 1

Total Permits 31

March 2025

Permits

Variance Variance 
Deadlines Deadlines 

20252025
4/29 -5/15 Board meeting
6/3 -6/19 Board meeting
7/1 -7/17 Board meeting
8/5 -8/21 Board meeting
9/2 -9/18 Board meeting

9/30 -10/16 Board meeting
10/28-11/13 Board meeting

Mark Your Calendars:Mark Your Calendars:
Boater Education Course        June 7

Wet-N-Wild Boat Rally            	June 14

Boat Parade	   	 July 5

Fireworks Spectacular  	 July 5

Family Fun Fest	              	 August 30

Crappie Tournament    	 September 27

Fall Bass Tournament      	 October 18

Fall Clean up 	     	 October 17-19

Chili Fest			  November 8

Life Jacket loaner station
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BRIDGE
CLUB
By Jeanne Collins 

May, 2025 issue

This month we share 
with you a Poem – “Ode 
to Bridge” – that cleverly 
expresses the way all 

players feel at one time or 
another. 
Bridge play at the CWC club 
is very informal, and men 
and women of all skill levels 
are welcome.  The person 
with the high score for the 
room each Wednesday gets 
to put his or her name “On 
the Wall”.   
If you do not know how to 
play, we will teach you.   We 

play every Wednesday at 
the CWC Library, next door 
to the CWC Office.   We 
start at 11:30 am and play 
four rounds, usually finishing 
around 2:30 pm.   
Please do not hesitate to just 
show up on any Wednesday.   
We look forward to meeting 
you! 

Jeanne Collins 

Ode to Bridge 
I’m giving up bridge - tonight’s my last night, 

It’s Amen to Staymen, I give up the fight. 
The insults and muddles are giving me troubles; 
I can’t sleep at night for remembering doubles. 

What to bid, what to lead, which cards have been played? 
Did my partner’s discard mean she wanted a spade? 

So for now it’s all over - I’m off to the back-wood, 
I’m bidding good riddance to Gerber and Blackwood. 

I can’t stand the hassle, I can’t stand the pain, 
I’m getting those bad cards again and again. 
I’m giving up bridge - tonight’s a bad night, 
Declarer is horrid and nothing’s gone right. 

My partner’s quite hopeless but tends to blame me, 
When we go down in four and we should be in three. 
And I sit there in dread when I hear her say “double”,

She does it a lot and it always means trouble. 

My points are not high, and I’m wondering why, 
She keeps on and on bidding right up to the sky; 

We’re in seven hearts and my nerves are all frayed, 
When wonder of wonders - the contract is made! 

We’ve got all the tricks, the defenders look grey,
And I have to admit that my partner’s okay. 

But ... I’m giving up bridge - tonight’s my last night, 
Farewell to conventions, I give up the fight! 

So I end with some words that I know to be true, 
Bridge is a game, not for me but for you. 

So be kind to your partners, and don’t mind their cheek,
For it’s only a game – and oh!  See you next week!

Beginning Memorial Day Weekend, we are inviting food trucks to set up at 
Firecracker Park every weekend until Labor Day Weekend.  

Memorial Day Weekend:
Sunday May 25th  		  AK BBQ & Sunsational Ice
Monday May 26th  		  Chaotic Creations & Frios Pops 

Saturday May 31st 	  	 Chaotic Creations & Tx Best Ice Cream 
Sunday June 1st  		  Sir Bentleys & Kona Ice 

Saturday June 7th   		 AK BBQ & Sunsational Ice 
Sunday June 8th   		  Back Street Burger & Kona Ice 

Saturday June 14th   	 Black Dog Cuisine & Frios Pops  
Sunday June 15th  		  Chaotic Creations & Sunsational Ice 

Saturday June 21nd   	 Chaotic Creations & Tx Best Ice Cream 
Sunday June 22rd   		  Chaotic Creations & Tx Best Ice Cream 

Saturday June 28th  		 Sir Bentleys & Quick Drinks 
Sunday June 29th  		  Back Street Burgers & Ice Cream Guy 

Friday July 4th   		  Black Dog Cuisine & Kona Ice 
Saturday July 5th  	 Chaotic Creations & Funnel Cake Playground 
Sunday July 6th  	 Mac Daddys & Tx Best Ice Cream 

Saturday July 12th  		  Black Dog Cuisine &  Quick Drinks
Sunday July 13th  		  Back Street Grill and Sunsational Ice

Saturday July 19th  	Chaotic Creations & Funnel Cake Playground  
Sunday July 20th  	 Sir Bentleys & Tx. Best Ice Cream 
 
Saturday July 26th   		 AK BBQ & Frios Pop 
Sunday July 27th 		  Lovin from my Oven & Quick Drinks 

Saturday Aug. 2nd   		 Sir Bentleys & Tx. Best Ice Cream 
Sunday Aug. 3rd  		  AK BBQ &  Tx. Best Ice Cream

Saturday Aug. 9th  		  Black Dog Cuisine & Frios Pop   
Sunday Aug. 10th   		  Back Street Grill & Kona Ice 

Saturday Aug. 16th     	 Chaotic Creations & Sunsantional Ice 
Sunday Aug. 17th     		 Chaotic Creations & Quick Drinks 

 Saturday August 23rd     	 Back Street Grill & Ice Cream Guy  
 Sunday Aug. 24st      	 Mac Daddys & Quick Drinks 

Saturday Aug. 30th  		 Family Fun Fest No Trucks 
Sunday Aug. 31st 		  AK BBQ & Sunsational Ice 
Monday Sept. 1st 	 Chaotic Creations & Funnel Cake Playground 

Spread 
the 

Word!
Attention Food Truck Vendors
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Star Provider 
Have you ever wanted to know more about the Lake Cherokee  

community to better serve your clients and expand your market?  
Lake Cherokee (Cherokee Water Company) is,  

for the first time ever, offering a course covering the  
rules, regulations and policies of Lake Cherokee.  

Course curriculum is designed to provide  
professional service providers a better understanding  

and knowledge of the unique rules, regulations and policies  
that help make Lake Cherokee such a special community!  

After successful completion of the test, you will be recognized  
as a “Star Provider” for Lake Cherokee Shareholders.  

A list of Star Providers will be published and available to shareholders  
on the CWC website, Cherokee Chatter and various media platforms.  

The “Star Provider” status and logo can be used in your  
individual marketing to let prospective clients know that you have an  

in-depth knowledge of the Lake Cherokee community.  
The test will be offered online.  

To register, come by the Cherokee Water Company offices at  
NK 20 Lake Cherokee between the hours of  

8:00 am & 4:00 pm Monday-Friday.  
Fee for the course is $250.00 -  due at time of registration.  

For more information, call the office at (903) 643-3933 
 

Fee covers: 
• The instructional course and course prep materials 
• 1 year of advertising in the Star Provider Directory on CWC website, 

Cherokee Chatter and various media platforms used by CWC 
• Email notifications throughout the year to keep Star Providers  
        updated on any rule or policy changes that could impact service  
        providers and shareholders.  

CURRENT STAR PROVIDERS
RealtorsRealtors

ContractorsContractors

Abby Adkisson	            903-431-5636
Clair Balliett	            903-918-4605
Kristin Bates	            903-808-2182
Alice Berryhill	            903-738-4907
Alisha Bixby	            903-445-9118
Kristina Coolidge	            903-720-4838
Marian Freeman	            903-331-7170
Lynne Hall	            903-738-6080
Linda Howlett	            903-746-0688
Michael Kalmus	            469-964-1621
Melinda Leslie	            903-576-7667
Lisa Lobue	            903-736-5790
Beth Matlock	            903-738-9624
Paula Parker	            903-315-6913
Harriett Prine	            903-238-3999
Stacie Rogers	            903-985-2468
Brandi Russel	            903-452-7524
Alan Scarborough	           903-263-8443
Stephen Skinner	            903-240-0168
Renee Wingo 	            903-424-4987
Bud Summers	            903-240-0095
Dianne Swank	            903-452-3504
Martha Weant	            903-720-0936
Jessica Swank Waldron   903-452-2125

AGLYN Number Four LLC	 903-759-3985

Alliance Electric		  903-643-7319

Clearlake Solutions	 903-746-8181

Davidson Builders 	 903-736-7458

Expert Irrigation		  903-407-0980

ETX Precision Detail	 903-720-8649

Girls Next Door Restoration 	903-720-4874

JOTS Rental		  903-236-4019

Ricks Boat Maintenance	 903-808-6399

Project One Roofing	 903-331-0546

SUMMERTIME
KICKOFF

2ND ANNUAL SUMMERTIME KICKOFF

The kickoff to summer will be held at the island of Lake 
Cherokee on May 24, 2025 at 2pm.
We would like to welcome everyone that can
attend. We will be serving boiled shrimp and all
the fixings to go with it.  All proceeds will be
donated to the Lake Cherokee Preservation Club.
We will be taking donations via cash, 
Venmo, and Cash App.

SPONSORS
MURRAY REAL ESTATE
ZIPPY J’S
MIZE CONSTRUCTION
NOBLE ROOFING
NOBLE CONSTRUCTION
RS ENTERPRISE
R&H MACHINE
DUKES FISH SHACK
ALLIANCE ELECTRIC
ALL SERVICE WINDOW

AND DOOR
PEPPER MARINE
FLYING W
PRECISION POOLS
PRICKLY PINE APPAREL
ROCKIN’ B MGT
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ACCOUNTING BOOKKEEPING 
CHEROKEE VENTURES ACCOUNTING 
& BOOKKEEPING SERVICE 
Over 25 Years Experience.  Accounting & 
Bookkeeping Service, Payroll Processing, 
Quarterly & Annual PR Tax , Reporting, 
Accounts Payable, Billing, Cash Flow & 
Budgeting, Advisory Service.
Cynthia 903-520-5301

AIR, HEAT & PLUMBING SERVICES
S&H CONTRACTORS
Heating and Air Conditioning.  
Sales and Service. Call 903/235-3006. 
License #TACLA 021018C
Website: sandhcontractors.com

AFFORDABLE PLUMBING
Why waste your money? 
SENIOR DISCOUNTS.All plumbing, new 
construction, remodel & repairs (no job 
too small.)  Repipe, slab leak repair, wa-
ter heaters, drain & rooter service, elec-
tronic leak detection. FREE ESTIMATES.
Lic. #M39951  (903) 643-9277  
Michael Evans

BOAT WATERCRAFT MAINTENANCE
CHEROKEE BOAT MAINTENANCE 
Boat and watercraft maintenance and 
minor repairs.  Oil changes, batteries and 
general up-keep. David Wilson, NP 35 
(903) 235-6458

Cherokee Bulletin Board 
WEIGANT FIBERGLASS 
COLLISION REPAIR
Fiberglass Collision Repair. Boat, Water-
craft & RV Repair, Metal Flake, Gel Coat 
& Paint Work Repair  Over 35 yrs exp.   
Ins claims welcome, Call us today! 
Jerry 903-932-2509 or 817-319-1866 Office.   
 6850 CR 294 Kilgore – South of 2011 off 322

CLEANING
BRENDA’S CLEANING SERVICE
I have opening for home cleaning. I also 
cleaned offices.  References upon 
request. Contact me at 903-736-6973

OLGA  AT YOUR SERVICE
House cleaning, short or long term prop-
erty management. Lake references avail-
able. 903-297-1766 home  903-746-5179 cell.

FLORAL
FLOWERFULLY ARRANGEMENTS:
Fresh flower arrangements, bouquets, 
sprays, and much more. Call Bertha (903) 
917-4495 with orders or questions.

HANDYMAN SERVICES
KK’S HANDYMAN
Lake Cherokee Resident; Installation,
Maintenance, Repairs, Plumbing, Electri-
cal, Painting, Carpentry, Chimney Sweep, 
Pressure Washing, Brush Hogging, Appli-
ances, No Job Too Small.  Kevin 903-261-
4220

LAWN CARE
OLVERA LANDSCAPING
 Lawn Care, Sprinkler Systems & Repairs, 
Tree Work, Landscaping.
Reliable, Affordable, Professional. Call 
now for a free estimate! (TCEQ LI#29736)
Call Ivan Olvera - 903-261-8359
SCOTT’S LAWN WORKS 
Mowing, weed-eating, edging and trim 
shrubs. Reliable quality work. Have 15 
years experience. Looking for year round 
accounts Call Scott Sellers 903-424- 4722 

PAINT
GILBERT SANTANA PAINT
Interior, exterior painting or staining.
 Free estimates and lake references avail-
able. Call (903) 557-7321
JF PAINTING & REMODELING
903.240.8136 Jose Ferrer
Complete remodel, staining, 
wallpaper removal, pressure washing, 
plumbing, roofing, drywall, carpentry, elec-
trical and much more.

REMODELING
RICK WARNER REMODELING
Complete home remodeling,painting interi-
or and exterior,roofing, pressure washing, 
gutters and so much more. Give me a call 
today 903.720.7540

SPRINKLERS
EXPERT IRRIGATION
Expert Irrigation is a fully licensed 
(TCEQ LI# 23106) irrigation contractor 
proudly serving Lake Cherokee.  
We specialize in the repair and service 
of all brands of sprinkler systems, es-
pecially pump systems used here at 
the lake. Chris Mathews 903-407-0980

TREE SERVICES
JOSE AND VICENTE
Commercial and residential mowing, 
trimming, raking, limb and tree remov-
al. And now, stump grinding. Firewood. 
Insured.903-917.4495    903.736.9835

CRUZ RODRIGUEZ
 TREE SERVICE
Bonded & Insured. Firewood, Stump 
Removal, Privacy Fences, Yards, 
Driveways, Sidewalks, Roofing, As-
phalt   18 years experience   FREE 
ESTIMATES  Home (430) 625-8021  
Truck (903) 720-3091 

WANTED
Will buy your unwanted boat or water-
craft and pay cash. 903-658-2994. If 
no answer please leave message

Are you looking for a place to…
belong and connect 
grow and be challenged
make a difference and have an impact

Welcome Home. 
The Church at Lake Cherokee
11968 FM 2011 East 
Sunday mornings at 11:00

Love God. Love People.
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Mize Construction LLC               903-331-4687  
Waterfront Construction                   Boathouse                           Docks 

Retaining Walls                                 Pile Driving                       3D design 

The shareholders 
of the lots listed 
on the golf ball are the 
winners of FREE GOLF 

ST 74

Any member of the shareholder’s family 
should present their shareholder’s card 
for one FREE round of golf, including the 
use of a cart.

News From the 19th Hole
by Alyce Clark

FREE GOLFFREE GOLF

at the Cherokee Country Golf Association 
Course during the month of MAY. 

	 The Pro Shop hours for May 
are 7:30 am to 5:00 pm Tuesdays 
through Sunday. Closed on 
Mondays for course maintenance.

MEMORIAL DAY – The Pro Shop 
will be open 7:30 am to 5:00 pm. 

The WOMEN’S group play every 
Tuesday morning usually @ 
9:00 am or 10 am depending on 
the weather. Hours may vary so 
please call the Pro Shop for the 
tee time.

Tammie, Robbie, Mark, & Myron

Phil, Michael, James, & Glenn

SATURDAY FUN BUNCH: every 
Saturday except for tournament days 
@ 9:00 am. It is a choose up style 
tournament and a lot of fun. It is a 
scramble format. Teams are picked 
randomly the morning of the tournament 
so plan to arrive early.

The MAY TOURNAMENT will be held 
on May 10, at 9:00 am, and will be the 
RYDER CUP. Team captains will choose 
their teams. The cost is $30 per player 
and lunch will be available after the 
tournament.

CCGA board for 2025 includes 
Alyce Clark, Nan Friend, 
Mike Irwin, Danny Matherne, 
Dan Rust, David Stokes, 
Mark Taylor, & Phillip Works. 
 
CCGA officers 
President-Phillip Works 
Vice President-Danny Matherne
Secretary-Alyce Clark
Treasurer-Nan Friend 

The next board meeting will be 
on Thursday, May 8th @ 6:00 
pm. It is an open meeting, and all 
are welcome to attend and ask 
questions.

Congratulations to last month’s 
4 Person, 3 Club Challenge 
Tournament winners:
					   
1st Place Team: 
Tammie, Robbie, Mark, & Myron

2nd Place Team: 
Phillip, Michael, James, & Glenn

The MEN’S 
CLUB 

CHAMPIONSHIP 
will be 

May 31-June 1 
@ 9:00 am.

Mark your calendars and bring 
your kiddos! 

First Tee
Saturday, March 22 – May 10

Cherokee Golf Course
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(Weather permitting)

Credit/Debit Card ONLY 
Will be selling Gas only at the fuel center. 

No additional products 

  

903.790.2229

What We Do:
New Construction | Remodels

dustin@constructedbyinsight.com

Experienced Lake Cherokee Builder
The home of your dreams is with Insight

INSIGHT DESIGN BUILD

Springtime hours: March 1st -  May 1st
Tuesday   2:00 pm - 6:00 pm
Saturday   2:00 pm - 6:00 pm

 
  Summer hours: May 1st  – Sept 30th

Monday closed
Tuesday - Friday     2:00 pm - 6:00 pm

Saturday     8:00 am - 6:00 pm
Sunday   12:00 pm - 6:00 pm

 
 Holiday dates/hours:

 Memorial Day, Monday, May 26th   8:00 am - 6:00 pm
Friday, July 4th   8:00 am - 6:00 pm

Monday, September 1st   8:00 am - 6:00 pm
 

 Fall hours: Oct 1st – Oct 31st 
Tuesday   2:00 pm - 6:00 pm
Saturday   2:00 pm - 6:00 pm

 
 November 1st – February 28th 
CLOSED - Watch for pop-up dates/hours!

2025 Fuel Center Hours 

INSIGHT DESIGN BUILD
Experienced Lake Cherokee Builder

The home of your dreams
is with Insight

What We Do:
New Construction | Remodels

903.790.2229
dustin@constructedbyinsight.com
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Ferrell 
Construction 

 

(903) 576-0113 

•• Custom  
Boathouses 

 
•• Boat Lift  
Service &  

Installation 

•• Retaining 
Walls 

 
•• General  
Carpentry 

Jesse & 
April 

Rangel 
 

Owners & 
Lake Cherokee  
Shareholders 

CALL FOR YOUR FREE CONSULTATION TODAY 
 

1407 Lago Trail, Longview, TX 75604 
Hours: M-Th 9:00 am-5:00 pm 

www.beltone.com 

A.C.A. 
Hearing Instrument 

Specialist 

Hearing Instrument 
Specialist (903) 247-3444 

We accept all insurance & discount plans for hearing aids:  
BCBSTX, Humana, TruHearing,  
Aetna & UnitedHealthcare/EPIC 

 
 
 
 

Floating dock connecting 
Firecracker Park to Bikini Island 

 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDER: 
There are cleats on the dock  

to tie up your watercraft.   
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE DO NOT  
USE THE PILINGS! 
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Cherokee
Fishing
Club

By Bryce Tawney – Secretary

Professional Guide Brian Vickery

Cherokee Fishing Club (CFC) News 
May 2025

By Bryce Tawney – Secretary

	 The April Meeting had 33 
members, including new youth 
member Elliot Lenhart. Pete and Carol 
Staiti’s pepper steak and 4-way rice 
were a crowd pleaser. Cookie People 
were Genia Holland, Pete and Carol, 
Larry Willis, Lori Klump, and Roxanne 
Brink, who provided desserts and 
additional sides.
	 CFC welcomes new members 
who joined during the Spring Memorial 
Bass Tournament: Soloman Camp, 
Ryan Cole, Barry Conway, Blayne 
Conway, Cameron Cowley, Brian 
Dolive, Garrett Hanlin, Terry Ford, 
Vince Fowler, Bobby Gaines, Mike 
Hendrick, Joel Hill, Gary Matter, 
Lenny Mobbs, Sam Moores, Spencer 
Patterson, J.P. Richardson, Jeff Smith, 
and David Tramel. 
	 President Genia Holland 
announced CFC is planning a Kid’s 
Fishing Seminar on Saturday, May 
17 with Hudson Bass of Longview 
High School.  CFC’s Youth Program 
Committee will help with the details 
and a promo is included in the May 
Chatter. Volunteers who can assist at 
the event should contact Committee 
chair Lori Klump to sign up. Genia 
noted that the Spring Bass Tournament 
had a record 50 registered teams, 31 
of which weighed in over 520 lbs of 
bass. Photos and winners were shown 
in the April Chatter. Don Anderson 
advised that the feeders for the mega 
structure will soon be operational. 
	 Bryce Tawney, Secretary/
Treasurer, provided a financial update 
for March. Bryce showed the new 
signage to be installed at the PVC 
fishing line recycling receptacles 
at the NA and Silvey Bridge boat 
ramps. Bryce announced that a new 
safety postcard with hook removal 
instructions is available. 
	 Gary Lindsey, Hatchery Director, 
reported that the brood pond pumps 
have been activated to fill the 
remaining ponds and will be used for 
forage fish. Pristine Pond Solutions 
recommended that we capture forage 
fish from the lake to raise in the ponds. 
Gary will propose a plan during our 
next meeting. 
	 George Steele, Habitat Director, 
reported that the habitat team will have 
a workday on Wednesday, April 30, to 
cut and place willow saplings.
	 The evening’s program featured 
professional guide Brian Vickery. Brian 

is a guide for bass and crappie on Lake 
O’ the Pines. Brian’s key message is 
the need for taking safety precautions 
for sun protection, including sunscreen 
and proper clothing. Brian shared tips 
and details of his go-to rigs for spring 
and early summer bass fishing, which 
include a Neko rig, a swim bait with 
belly spinner, a flipping rig, and a jerk 
bait rig. The Neko rig and swim bait are 
excellent tools for any skill level. Brian 
shared how each rig should be fished 
and the structure to be targeted. Check 
out www.brianvickeryfishing.com or find 
him on Facebook and Instagram.
	 Congratulations to our Raffle 
winners this month: Gas can by Genia 
Holland, ACC Crappie Stix rod by Gary 
Lindsey, Red Dirt Hat Company gift bag 
by Anna O’Brien, and Tackle Gift Bags 
by John Jaskiewicz, Greg LaCour, Wylie 
Thomas, and Dee Kennel. 
	 Finally, CFC would like to 
recognize and express our sincere 
gratitude to those who donated door 
prizes to our Spring Memorial Bass 
Tournament:  Larry Dodge Allstate 
Insurance, R&K Distributors, Nichols 
Marine, Skeeter Boats, Shipps Marine, 
RNR Tire Lakeport, Red Dirt Hat 
Company, East Texas Sonar, Ellis 
Pottery, Mike’s Discount Liquor, Back 
Porch Restaurant, BJ’s Restaurant 
& Brewhouse, Duke’s Fish Shack, 
Harley’s Liquor, Tidwell Tire Center, 
David Tramel, George Steele, East 
Texas Boat World, Barracuda Gas 
& Grill, Vera Bank Lakeport, Texas 
Roadhouse, Cherokee Water Company, 
Jones Supply & Mfg., Ace Hardware 
Lakeport, and T Blanco’s Mexican 
Cafe.  Please drop in and tell these 
businesses how much you appreciate 
their generous support for CFC!
	 CFC looks forward to seeing 
everyone on Monday, May 12, including 
any shareholders, privilege card 
holders, and CWC employees who want 
to join or visit!!

Published by Cherokee Water Co.   NK20 Lake Cherokee  Longview, TX  75603

The CherokeeThe Cherokee

	 Please send any correspondence related to The Cherokee Chatter directly 
to its dedicated e-mail,chatter@lkcherokee.com
	 This includes articles for clubs, submitted travel photos, submitted fishing 
photos, Shopper’s Corner, Bulletin Board, and regular ads, and any other 
Chatter related questions or needs.
	 All Shareholders are urged to contribute articles, event news, photos, 
inquires and information of interest to residents of Lake Cherokee for 
publication in The Chatter.
	 Advertising rates can be obtained by calling the Cherokee Water Company 
at 903-643-3933; fax 903-643-2717; email to chatter@lkcherokee.com.
	 Ads, submitted photos and graphics should be 300 dpi at actual print size 
for best reproduction.  
	 The Cherokee Chatter is published by the Cherokee Water Company and is 
printed by M. Roberts Media/TCM Printing.
	 The Chatter does not endorse or accept any liability for any advertisements 
contained within the publication.
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Lake Cherokee  Lake Cherokee  
Photography Club

	 The Photography Club met April 
8, 2025 at the Lake office. We held a 
business and planning meeting. 
	 Kathryn Johnson attended to 
update us on the Veterans Memorial 
construction and program plans for 
Memorial Day. We discussed what kind 
of prize the club could offer as we are 
co-sponsors with the Lake Cherokee 
Foundation. Our first choice business 
for a gift certificate did not participate 
in that, so plan B was discussed with 
several members a day or so after the 
meeting. A text was sent to members 
who were at the meeting about the 
change.

	 We can now submit 2 images per 
photographer, no larger than 10MB. 
Submission information, form and 
electronic submission is on http://www.
LakeCherokeeCommunityFoundation.org.
Deadline: May 4 at midnight. 

We did some planning for future months.

May13, 2025 planned presenter 
unavailable, program to be announced 
later.

June 10, 2025 Marc Bailey will present 
once again. Maybe we will have a chance 
to put principles into action!

July 8, 2025 Pliny Mier’s presentation will 
include techniques and set-ups for back 
yard birding along with his images and 
experiences. He has guided and mentored 
world wide photographers for years.

August 12, 2025  Boat Safari  Hopefully 
we will have good water levels and wildlife 
to photograph.

September 9, 2025 Bill Plunkett will be the 
speaker.

October 16, 2025  Share our best boat 
safari pictures and discuss a  date to go  
to  the Arboretum as they are closed on 
our meeting day.

November 11, 2025 Veterans Day  
Consider photographing a Veterans group 
or program at our Veterans Memorial. 
Share your best fall images at the 
meeting.

December 9,  2025  Holiday event

The Lake Cherokee Photography 
Club meets the second Tuesday of 
the month, usually at the lake office 
unless otherwise stated. There is a lake 
Cherokee Photography Club Facebook 
page where latest news and reminders 
are posted. We have an email list too. Let 
us know if you want to be added. We do 
not collect dues, and meet for the joy of 
photography. Most members are phone 
photographers, but some use more 
complex cameras.  Please TEXT Holly at 
903-399-0066 for information (my phone 
blocks unknow numbers) or you can 
email me at greytbiker@yahoo.com and 
put photo club in the subject line. I will 
answer you promptly. We encourage all 
lake residents who love to take pictures 
to join us on the second Tuesday of the 
month at 6 PM.

Photos by Holly Treadway
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	 First Friends gathered on Thursday, April 17th at the New London 
Cafe and Museum.
  
	 We had a lovely lunch of sandwiches & delicious desserts from the 
cafe.  It has a diner atmosphere and was decorated for Easter which 
was a bonus for the ladies.  Then we toured the New London Museum. 
The museum was created in memory of the gas explosion that killed 
approximately 300 children and teachers on March 18, 1937.  What a 
tragedy it was in our East Texas community.  If you haven’t been over 
there, we recommend going and seeing and hearing about this day in 
history.  Let us be reminded 
of the memory of all those 
lost and the impact and 
changes this had on ALL 
natural gas operations from 
that day forward!   It is history, 
it is touching and should not 
be forgotten!

	 In attendance were Gail 
Fowler, Judi Morgan, Nan 
Henderson, Barb Robar, 
Jeanne Collins, Teresa David, 
Fredna Harris, Delores 
Toon, Donna Mitchel, Lisa 
Goettle, Ruth Burnsed, Karen 
Franklin, Roxanne Brink, Lori 
Klump and Lori’s mom - Carol 
Cox.   Door prize winners 
were Judi Morgan and 
Roxanne Brink.

903.236.4900

E X PE R T  K N OW LE D G E  A N D
U N M ATC H E D  S E RV I CE S
AS S U RE S  E AC H  C L I E N T

A GREAT BUYING E XPERIENCE .

P H I L L I P S F L O O R I N G A M E R I C A . C O M

19 0 4  J U D S O N  R OA D  •   LO N GV I E W,  T X  7 5 6 0 5

W H E R E  F R I E N D S
S E N D  F R I E N D S

Call us today!

M O N DAY  T H R U  F R I DAY  •   9 : 0 0A M  T O  6 : 0 0 PM
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AK BBQ 
& Sunsational Ice

Chaotic Creations
& Frios Pop

Chaotic Creations
& Tx Best Ice Cream

Summertime 
Kick Off 

Shrimp Boil

Blaine Hart
LC Community Foundation

Memorial Day Ceremony at the 
Veterans Memorial  2:30 – 3:30

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3

4 5 6 7 8 9 10

11 12 13 14 15 16 17

18 19 20 21 22 23 24

25 26 27 28 29 30 31

National Day 
of Prayer

Cinco De Mayo Bridge Club Luncheon
Golf Course Board 

Meeting

Mother’s Day Fishing Club
Community Gardeners

Photography Club
Chatter Deadline

Bridge Club

First Friends
CWC Board Meeting

Preservation Club 6:30 Armed Forces Day

Bridge Club

CWC Office Closed
Memorial Day Bridge Club

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

1 2 3 4 5 6 7

8 9 10 11 12 13 14

15 16 17 18 19 20 21

22 23 24 25 26 27 28

29 30

Variance Deadline Bridge Club Luncheon
Boater Education 

Course

Fishing Club
Community Gardeners

Photography Club Bridge Club
Golf Course Board 

Meeting

Wet-N-Wild 
Boat Rally

Father’s Day
Chatter Deadline

Bridge Club

First Friends
CWC Board Meeting

Preservation Club 6:30 1st Day of Summer

Bridge Club

May 2025

June 2025

Sir Bentleys
& Kona Ice

Chaotic Creations
& Sunsational Ice

Chaotic Creations
& Tx Best Ice Cream

AK BBQ 
& Sunsational Ice

Back Street Burger
& Kona Ice

Black Dog Cuisine
& Frios Pop

Chaotic Creations
& Tx Best Ice Cream

Sir Bentleys
& Quick Drinks

Back Street Burger
& Ice Cream Guy

Dagnabbit 
6-9 pm
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